



### **Player Development Meeting 09.20.2023**

**Present:** Chuck Andrews, Steve Barten, Troy Engebretson, Scott Martinka, Shannon Olmscheid, Charlie Orth, Dan Selander, & David Zimmer

**Others:** Cory Zeiher, Amanda Peterson, Mark Peterson, Matt Hendrickson, Kyle Akerson, Corey Larsen, Zach Johnson & Al Naujokas

#### **Fall Camps:**

Reviewed preliminary schedule and assignments – a few minor changes will be coming next week.

#### **Evaluations:**

Preliminary matrix and assignments have been made. A few minor changes are needed and confirmation from outside evaluators. Discuss regards who manages the benches for peewees and bantams. Dan Selander will work with Amanda Peterson to fill these spots.

#### **Koronis Area Ice:**

We want to thank everyone who was involved in the installation of the ice at the Koronis area. The ice was in great shape for 4 on 4. We appreciate the dedication of these individuals.

#### **3 Waivers:**

We were presented with three waivers – Hailey Wagner, Reilly Orth, & Liam Schramel. After much discussion and reviewing our handbook, the decision was made to table the waivers until after evaluations. We will review numbers and determine at that time if the waivers will be accepted and make the appropriate decisions.

#### **Registration Numbers:**

Amanda Peterson gave an update on current registration numbers for the association.

**August Camps:**

We had a strong turnout for both the bantam and goalie camps. Goalies had 15 different players attend. We want to thank all coaches who came out and helped and a special thank you to the high school players that came out as well.

**4 on 4 Update:**

We are up and running with 4 on 4. Always fun to get the kids back on the ice.

**Coaches Meetings:**

All Coaches Meeting – Oct 4<sup>th</sup> 6:30pm in Richmond

Head Coaches Meeting – Oct 11<sup>th</sup> in Richmond

**Home Tournaments:**

Corey Larsen gave an update – some levels are completely full and others are very light. Concern regards Bantam's, Peewee A and B, 10U, and Squirt A. Since we are not fielding a Squirt B team we all need to help out with covering the Squirt B tournament and encourage schedulers to keep as many teams home as possible.

**IP Program:**

We will confirm the coordinators for both Paynesville and Richmond at our Oct meeting.

Our next meeting will be Oct 18<sup>th</sup> at 6:30pm, Shady's in Paynesville.